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By email: AERGasNetworksCompliance@aer.gov.au  
 
 
Jo Gall 
General Manager, Compliance and Enforcement 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131 
Canberra ACT 2601 
 
  
Dear Ms Gall 
 
Annual Compliance Order – Draft decision  
 
Jemena welcomes the opportunity to make this submission in response to the Australian Energy 
Regulator’s (AER) draft decision on the new Annual Compliance Order (ACO) for gas pipeline 
service providers. Jemena owns and operates a scheme distribution pipeline (the Jemena Gas 
Network in NSW) which was previously subject to the old ACO, as well as a number of non-scheme 
transmission pipelines throughout eastern and northern Australia which would be subject to the new 
ACO. 
 
We thank the AER for its revised drafting and clarifications in a number of areas of the ACO 
reporting template, including those relating to obligations which have varied applicability to different 
service providers. We also support the inclusion of sensible measures to reduce the production of 
unnecessary information in response to the Order, such as through the provision of links to 
information that is already published on a service provider’s website.  
 
While we appreciate the willingness of the AER to engage with stakeholders during this process and 
its openness to feedback on the detail of the ACO’s requirements, it is not clear why consultation is 
being conducted separately for the ACO and the Compliance Procedures and Guideline (and 
compliance audit program)—particularly given the AER’s explanatory statement for the ACO draft 
decision has noted a number of interdependencies between the two. The lack of transparency for 
stakeholders over the AER’s Compliance Procedures and Guideline may inhibit stakeholders from 
providing fully-informed feedback on the ACO itself.  
 
Feedback on specific items of the draft ACO is outlined at Attachment A. We look forward to 
continuing to engage with the AER during the subsequent Compliance Procedures and Guideline 
consultation process.  
 
Please contact James Harding, Gas Transmission & Processing Regulation Manager, at 

, or Ju-Ai Ng, Senior Regulatory & Compliance Analyst, at 
 if you have any questions regarding this submission.  

 
 
Yours sincerely 

Ana Dijanosic 
General Manager Regulation 








